

Parish Priests: Fr David Cartwright Fr Dean Mathieson

BAYSIDE CATHOLIC MISSON **PARISHOF** SACRED HEART SANDRINGHAM

1st November 2020

Presbytery 9598 1511

School 9598 9322

Email: Sandringham@cam.org.au www.sandringhamcatholic.org.au www.baysidecathocmission.org

PARISH NOTICES **ALLSAINTS**

BAYSIDE CATHOLIC MISSION



Vision for the Future



Thurs 5th Nov, 7pm Bayside: Parishes or Mission? Archbishop Peter Comensoli



Thurs 12th Nov, 7pm Bayside: Looking Forward Jude Hennessy Director of the Office of Renewal and Evangelisation, Diocese of Wollongong



Thurs 19th Nov, 7pm A Vision for Bayside Maeve Heaney (tbc) Senior Lecturer of Theology and Philo CU. Missionary of Verbum Dei Comr



Thurs 26th Nov, 7pm Launching Into the Deep

Vivien Dolar Former Missionary with NET Australia Masters of Spiritual Direction Student

Join the Zoom at baysidecatholicmission.org

poor in spirit, Matthew 5:3

SACRED HEART PARISH PART OF THE BAYSIDE CATHOLIC MISSION

Frs. David Cartwright and Dean Mathieson, our joint pastors, send out a communication each week which is posted on our website along with the weekly Bulletin. You are encouraged to read the letter from Fr David, it is very informative, and offers ways to be **connected** during this time of isolation.

Download "From the Pastors" to see more information on:

Confirmations: now able to proceed this year

Monday All Souls Mass will be streamed from St Mary's Hampton at 7pm

November—month of Holy Souls: If you would like a Mass offered for deceased loved ones you can go to www.baysidecatholicmission.org and the tab 'Support Us', and indicate in the description section your November Mass intention. See letter for more detail.

Confessions will be available this Saturday morning outside Stella Maris church, Beaumaris from 10-11am. See letter for details and instructions.

Bayside Mission 2020—where to from here? There will be a series of talks during November on Thursdays 5,12,19 & 26 at 7.30pm

Details on how you can support our Communities.

see page 4 of this bulletin on how your can support our parish and priests.

The parishes of the Bayside Mission are committed to a safe and nurturing culture for all children, young people and adults in our Church

SUNDAY MASS: in addition to the 7 Masses celebrated in Churches in Bayside this weekend, due to the very limited numbers that can attend, there will also be one streamed Mass.

This Sunday, Mass will be streamed from Stella Maris, Beaumaris.

To access this Mass, please go to the combined parish website:

www.baysidecatholicmission.org There is also a link on the Sacred Heart homepage to the new website, just click on the blue logo for Bayside Catholic Mission.

SACRED HEART PARISH OFFICE:

Due to relaxation of restrictions, the Parish Office will now be partially attended during the week from Wednesday November 4th.

If you need a priest, contact St Joan of Arc Brighton on 9593 1703, or St Mary's Hampton on 9521 0990. For any administrative request, **please email the**

parish: Sandringham@cam.org.au_you can call the parish number now and leave a message, however the email may get a quicker response.

To enrich your attendance in the online Mass: there is an excellent resource prepared by the Australian Bishops to help us participate in online liturgy and is easily accessed on the bulletins page on our website. It contains all the readings and prayers, along with some reflections, and suggestions for personal prayer. It can also be accessed each week at:

https://catholic.org.au/

BAYSIDE CATHOLIC MISSION MASS TIMES

Sat 5pm	Sacred Heart, Sandringham
Sat 6pm	St Mary's, Hampton
Sun 8am	St Joseph's, Black Rock
Sun 9am	Sacred Heart, Sandringham
Sun 10:30am	Stella Maris, Beaumaris
Sun 11am	St Joan of Arc, Brighton
Sun 5:30pm	St James', Gardenvale

We all welcomed the announcement this week about the easing of restrictions which will allow our churches to be opened for a small group of ten people. With this in mind, we will commence our new Sunday Mass timetable this week at each church. Bookings for Mass will be via the TryBooking website and will open from 9am Saturday morning. The link https://www.trybooking.com/eventlist/baysidemasses

We are aware that not everyone is able to access the internet and book in this manner. We are speaking with each community to try to make sure that we care for these people in enabling them to attend Mass in this time.

APPEAL for CLEANING PRODUCTS

As a result of COVID19 restrictions and the continuing Australian Government denial of support to asylum seekers, increasing numbers of these most vulnerable people are now facing poverty and destitution. The Brigidine Asylum Seeker Project helps many of these people with accommodation, food and other necessities. Their stocks of cleaning products are very low so we are asking parishioners to donate kitchen, bathroom or laundry goods. You are invited to buy an extra product or two with your weekly shopping and put it into the baskets which will be in the foyer of the church on the weekends of 8 and 15 November. Given the limited number of people able to attend Mass, members of the SJG will be in the foyer of the church to accept your donations at each Mass (4.30-6.30 pm Saturday) and 8.30-10.30 am Sunday).

COPIES OF THE BULLETIN

will be available outside the school from Friday afternoon - at the main entrance, and at the two Masses this weekend. Please pass this on to anyone you know who does not have access to the internet and would like a copy.

SACRED HEART CHURCH GUIDE TO ITS ART & ARCHITECTURE IS NOW AVAILABLE

Copies of this book will be available at the Parish office , or at Masses each weekend. Donations of \$10 per copy is suggested. (which will go to our SJG for Remexio)

It can also be viewed on the Parish website

CATHOLIC THEOLOGICAL COLLEGE

2020 Knox Public Lecture
Thursday 5 November at 7pm
Sheree Limbrick
Safe Church: Commitment, awareness
& action for cultural change.
Bookings and info:
ctc.edu.au/knox-public-lecture

COLLECTION COUNTERS, CHURCH PREPARATION TEAMS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS, LECTORS & COMMENTATORS

All rosters temporarily suspended Volunteers not required until further notice.

Supporting our Parish and Priests

During this COVID-19 pandemic, we have all been severely impacted and our masses and sacraments have stopped. Many parishioners have not been able to attend a mass since late March – nearly seven months. However, Parish bills still need to be paid and the upkeep of our Priests need to be funded.

As you are no doubt aware, the first collection at mass -the Presbytery offering - goes to the upkeep of our Priests, including the payment of their stipends. The second Planned Giving collection supports the Parish in all of its activities.

Since the start of this year, the Planned Giving collection has received about half its usual amount, mainly due to the established direct debit arrangements with many Parishioners, but the Parish's bills have continued. As a result, we are forecasting to incur a modest loss this calendar year. Thank you to all those Parishioners who have contributed during this COVID-19 time.

In contrast, the Presbytery Offering has received very little over the past seven months with the bank account now containing insufficient money to support our Priests over coming months while Church services are severely restricted.

If you would like to contribute to the upkeep of our Priests and/or Planned Giving via direct debit options on a one-off or ongoing basis,

Remember in our prayers

THE SICK: Denis Sime, Stella Tomczak, Tim Ward, Joan Mason, Nancy Camera, Tyler Neighbour, Nancy Curran, Brian Curran, Dianne Button, Marissa Daicos, Louise Tonna, Garry Murphy, Vicki Pucella, Paul Parsons, Connell Westcott

DECEASED: John Mott, Jacqueline Smythe

<u>ANNIVERSARIES</u>: Kevin Burgess, Joseph Dwyer, Alan Hooppell, Elsie Ruby Walker, Aileen Hurst, Eilza Grimmer, Kathleen Walsh, Joseph Derrick, Tony Perriam

We respectfully acknowledge the Australian Aboriginal peoples and especially the Boonerwrung people of the Kulin Nation, who are the traditional owners and custodians of the Sandringham area.